


LA, COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE.—Chairman Huckabee presided over the
Committee of the Whole.

IILA.1. TTU: Approve expenditures for the new School of Veterinary
Medicine project and name the two academic sites (DP Stage Il).—
The Board authorized the president or the president’s designee to
(i) approve expenditures of $6,965,099 for a total of $8,421,682 for
the new School of Veterinary Medicine project with an anticipated
total project budget of $89,820,000; and (ii) authorize Design
Professional Stage Il services. The expenditures will be funded
through the Revenue Finance System (“RFS”) repaid with gift
funds. The current total of expenditures includes the previously
board authorized expenditures from appropriated funds related to
the feasibility study ($1,456,583).

The Board also approved naming the academic building site and
the large-animal facility site the “School of Veterinary Medicine
Amarillo Campus” and the “School of Veterinary Medicine Mariposa
Station”, respectively.

The Board reasonably expects to incur debt obligations for the
design, planning and construction of the project, and all or a portion
of the debt proceeds are reasonably expected to be used to
reimburse the System for project expenditures previously
expended. The maximum principal amount of debt obligations to
be issued for the Project is $89,820,000.

The Board also authorized the president to negotiate and execute
any and all agreements with city, state, and county agencies, utility
companies and other entities required to successfully complete the
project.

This approval grants authority for execution of Design Professional
Stage Il services consisting of the Design Development,
Construction Documents, Construction Administration Phases, and
to provide a Statement of Probable Cost and project schedule.

Texas Tech University (“TTU”) in collaboration with Texas Tech
University Health Sciences Center (“TTUHSC") anticipates
establishment of a new comprehensive School of Veterinary
Medicine on the TTUHSC Amarillo Campus to deliver high-quality
veterinary medicine education, research and outreach. The four-
year School of Veterinary Medicine is expected to serve
approximately 240 Doctor of Veterinary Medicine (“DVM”) students,
with an additional 150 to 200 non-DVM graduate students and an
estimated FTE faculty and staff of 90 persons. The school will be
comprised of two sites that together provide all the facilities needed
to implement the veterinary medical program: (1) the Amarillo
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